
AHMS	PTA	MEETING,	10/6/20	
Google	Meet:	https://meet.google.com/tym-yuhq-skt	

ATTENDANCE:	Julia	Papellas,	Melissa	Riviere,	Jennifer	Knott,	
Colin	Riviere,	Jennifer	Bachan-Breiten,	Chandra	Bell,	Karis	
Naeher,	Karen	Cahn.	

Meeting	called	to	order	by	Julia	Papellas	at	6:36pm.		

SECRETARY’S	REPORT:	Colin	Riviere	

September	2020	Meeting	Minutes	submitted	
for	approval.	Melissa	Riviere	motioned	to	accept	the	
minutes.	Motion	seconded	by	Jennifer	Knott.		
	
PRESIDENT’S	REPORT:	Julia	Papellas	
Welcome	new	2020–2021	Board	of	Directors!	
Julia	Papellas	has	been	reelected	and	will	be	staying	on	the	Board	
for	her	2nd	year	as	AHMS	PTA	President,	3rd	year	of	dedication	
to	the	students	of	AHMS	as	a	PTA	Board	Member.		

Jennifer	Knott	has	been	reelected	and	will	be	staying	on	the	
Board	for	her	2nd	year	as	AHMS	PTA	Treasurer,	as	well	as	the	
Comets	Gear	(Apparel)	Chair.	

Melissa	Riviere	will	be	returning	to	the	Board	as	the	newly	
elected	Vice	President,	and	will	continue	as	the	Marketing	Chair.	
She	joined	the	Board	in	2019	as	Secretary	&	Marketing	Chair.	

We	welcome	Colin	Riviere	as	the	newly	elected	AHMS	PTA	
Secretary.	

The	PTA	thanks	the	outgoing	AHMS	PTA	Vice	President,	Jennifer	
Bachan-Breiten,	for	all	her	hard	work	and	her	service	to	the	PTA	
as	a	Board	member	since	2018.	Jennifer	will	be	continuing	to	
serve	the	students	by	Chairing	AHMS’s	Abington	Angels	program.	

The	floor	was	opened	for	discussion.	No	questions	for	incoming	
or	outgoing	Board	members.	

Budget:	Prior	to	tonight’s	meeting,	an	electronic	attachment	was	
emailed	to	all	AHMS	PTA	Members	of	the	2020–21	Budget	Line	
Item	Descriptions	&	Budget	Handout.	During	9/29/20	
Membership	Meeting,	some	members	mentioned	that	they	
didn’t	receive.		

The	floor	was	opened	for	discussion.	No	questions	at	this	time.	If	
anything	is	unclear	or	you	do	have	questions,	please	contact	the	
Treasurer.	

Fitness	Challenge:	October’s	Challenge	has	begun.	We	have	
partnered	with	LUX	Personal	Training	to	provide	these	great	
video	workouts.		

Boscov’s:	October	14th	&	15th	is	the	Boscov’s	fundraiser.	
Mention	AHMS	PTA	when	you	make	a	purchase	and	you	receive	
20%	off,	and	the	PTA	receives	5%	of	your	purchase	total.		

NEXT	VIRTUAL	MEETING:	Tuesday,	November	10th,	6:30pm.		

Motion	to	adjourn	the	motion	was	made	by	Julia	Papellas	at	
6:40pm.	Motion	seconded	by	Melissa	Riviere.	


